
Minutes of the short Official Board meeting called by the Pastor on Sunday, 

July 10th, after the Mbrning Worship Service... 
Present: 
Pastor and Mrs. Bogdan; Brothers Halter, Lauf, Picazio, Sakash, Schlack, Spuler, 

Yee; Sisters Bullwinkle, Cooper, Sakash, Wallen and Muir (14) 

The matter to be discussed at the meeting was the rental of a van for the two 

weeks of the VVBS, already authorized. However, Brother Yee felt that the 

matter should be again brought to the attention of the Board since the rental 

will cost $700. 

The Board considered leasing a van with option to buy, discussed ways and means 

because purchase of a van would necessitate approval by the membership (large 
outlay of money). After discussion it was decided to continue the way it had 
previously been approved, i.e., to rent the van for the two weeks (Decision 
by show of hands). 

Meeting adjourned. Respectfully submitted, 

Ruth C. Muir, Church Clerk 

Minutes of a short meeting of the Official Board on Sunday, July 31st, in the 

Prayer Chapel after the Kerning Service. 
Present: Pastor and Mrs. Bogdan; Brothers Davis, Fearn, Gerhart, Halter, Lauf, 

Wendel, Picazio, Sakash, Schlack, Spuler and Yee; Sisters Cooper, Sakash, Wallen 
and Muir (17). 

The Board accepted the membership applications of Dorothy Copeland and Garth 
Eugene Rogerson. 

Pastor and Mrs. Bogdan will be leaving for General Council in California on the 
10th. The schedule of speakers while they are away: 

Thursday, the 11th - Dale Williams, missionary to Chile 
Sunday, the 14th - REv. Anthony Marinacci, Morning and Eveming 
Thursday, th518th - Jerry Wendel 
Sunday, the 21st - Brother Robert Ott, VFCC, Morning and Evening. 

With regard to the music from the tower, Brothers Halter and Doak have found 
a Micro-processor which will allow the repeat function of the music from the 
steeple. The Board approved the purchase of this item - cost, $198. 

The meeting then adjourned. 

Respectfully submitted, 

Ruth C. Muir, Church Clerk 


